
GRANITE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

MEETING NOTES:  MARCH 18, 2019 

 

ATTENDEES:  Ronnie Mulqueen, Katie Dahle, Danielle Pitcher, Kelly Frye, Misti Milner, Laura Carrera, 

Terri Peterson, and Tiffany Smith. 

WELCOME:  Ronnie welcomed the group and the meeting began at 4:15.     

MINUTES FROM FEBRUARY 25, 2019 MEETING:  Katie moved to approve the minutes from the previous 

meeting.  Misti seconded the motion and all members voted to approve the minutes. 

CSIP/LANDTRUST APPROVAL FOR 2019 – 2020:  Ronnie reviewed the new goals for next year.  A 

summary of the goals is as follows:  Approximately 80% of students are reaching benchmark in reading 

and math according to Dibels.  We will continue implementing best practices such as:  small group / 

skills-based instruction, Tier II intervention, robust core instruction, etc. to maintain success.  84% of 

students are at or above benchmark according to the RI assessment.  Our goal is to maintain proficiency 

and increase the ROI by 1-2 words per week for those not yet reaching benchmark.  73% of students are 

reaching benchmark according to the Dibels early release math assessment.  Our goal is to increase this 

number by 4%.  Ronnie also reviewed how the funds from the Landtrust would be used.  For reading, 

approximately $7,000 would be spent on iPads, Chromebooks, and software; $750 for general supplies; 

$1,000 for structured classroom supplies; and $34,000 for Tier II aides salaries / supplies.  For math, 

approximately $2,000 would be used for technology and software; $750 for community nights, and 

$1,000 for teacher tutoring.  The SCC signed the documents approving the plans for 2019 – 2020 CSIP 

and Landtrust. 

ENROLLMENT:  Ronnie confirmed that Granite received a 14.5 teacher FTE for next school year.  There 

will be 1 kindergarten teacher, 2.5 first grade teachers, 3 second grade teachers, 3 third grade teachers, 

and 5 fourth/fifth grade teachers. 

STEAM NIGHT:  The group discussed moving the date of the Family Fun Night to Monday, May 20th.  

Ronnie will check with Tami and Danielle to see if they are available on that date.  Misti will put together 

water jugs, cups, and granola bars for approximately 200 people.  The group needs to think about ideas 

for a possible educational make and take. 

EMERGENCY DRILLS:  The school performed a successful Shelter in Place drill last month.  There will be 

an Earthquake drill in conjunction with the Great Utah Shakeout on April 18th.  Ronnie said they need to 

do another Bomb Threat drill. 

 

UPCOMING SCC MEETING DATES: 

• April 15th – 4:15 

• May 20th – 4:15 

 

The meeting adjourned at 5:30 p.m. 


